IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE







St. Mary’s Church Hall,









Penry Avenue,






Cadishead.







19th July, 2007







Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 9.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Christine Hudson 

–
in the Chair

Councillors Hill, Hunt, Jones, Kean and Mann

Ann Cavanagh

–
Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society



C Lunn


–
Irlam Writers’ Group



Sybil Norcott


–
WI



Bill Brock 


–
Friends of Irlam Train Station



Terry Handsley

–
De Trafford Residents’ Association



Mrs Cherry


–
Local History



Gladys Marshall

–
Over 50’s Group



Allan D Whitfield

–
Rotary Club of Irlam/Festival Committee



Richard Abernethy

–
Festival Committee



Nancy Heap


–
ICHI



Ray Richardson

–
Probus



Brian Myles


–
Council Governor (Hope Hospital) for Irlam and

Cadishead/Resident



T Kean 


–
Moss Vale Residents’ Association



B Culshaw


}
Resident



E Black


}



Tom O’Reilly


}



Saeed Ali


}



C Richardson

}



J Booth


}



R Sheehy


}



L Sheehy


}



Andrea Yates

}

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager

Trupti Patel


}
Urban Vision

Dave Norbury

}

Maura Carey


–
Regeneration and Improvement, Chief

Executive Directorate
Nick Lowther


–
Planning and Development, Housing and

Planning Directorate
Gale Blackburn

–
Park Ranger
Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

21.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Lightup, Julie Carson, Chris Sabinsky and Chris Trueblood.
22.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 17th May, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

23.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held 

on 17th May, 2007, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 9(c) – Grassed area next to service road at Dudley Road
Trupti Patel reported that the above matter would be taken into account during consideration of the Community Committee’s devolved budget in respect of highway improvement works – please refer to Minute 29.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 12 – Crime and Disorder/Neighbourhood Policing
It was reported that (i) the local police had met with residents in the areas where problems in relation to anti social behaviour were being experienced, (ii) the police would be distributing leaflets throughout the area in the near future, which would provide telephone numbers via which anti social behaviour could be reported, (iii) anti-vandal paint had been applied to appropriate places in Prince’s Park, and (iv) the police were holding monthly surgeries in the Irlam and Cadishead areas.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT details of the surgeries that were being held by the police be circulated with the Minutes of the meeting.

24.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY
INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL, HELD ON 10TH JULY, 2007
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 20th June, 2007.

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the concern that had been expressed at the above meeting in relation to the Treasurer and Secretary of the Playdayz Project residing at the same property, and reported that the group had since indicated that this matter would be addressed at their next Annual General Meeting.
Alan Graney informed the Community Committee that the Rotary Club of Irlam wished to nominate Joe Murchan to be a member of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, in place of Vic Palmer.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Community Telematics, (b) Alzheimers Society, (c) Victim Support and Witness Service, (d) Higher Irlam Young Over 60’s Club, (e) St. Clements Court Tenants’ Association, (f) Playdayz Project, (g) Irlam Football Club, (h) Tansa Starlites, (i) Salford City Council Arts Department, (j) Cadishead Youth and Community Association, and (k) Health Improvement Team Salford PCT Cycling Project, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement be noted.



(3) THAT Joe Murchan be approved as a member of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, in place of Vic Palmer.

25.
OPEN FORUM
Councillor Kean reported that, as some people felt uncomfortable speaking at meetings, it had been proposed that a box be available prior to the start of future meetings, in order to enable attendees to submit items in writing which could be raised during the Open Forum.
RESOLVED:
THAT a box, as referred to above, be available prior to the start of future meetings.

26.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT OFFICE (BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE)
Dave Norbury informed the Community Committee that he had been appointed as Project Officer with regard to the proposal for a new Neighbourhood Management Office that was to be built within the grounds of Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, to replace the current facility at Astley Road, as part of the Buildings Schools for the Future programme.

He reported that (a) work was underway to establish the types of facilities/services that would be accommodated within the building, (b) it was planned that the building would include some flexible space for community use, which would be available outside office hours, (c) the facilities/services that were located within the building would need to be linked to education, families, children, etc., (d) the specification for the building needed to be confirmed by the end of August 2007, and (e) it was envisaged that construction of the building would be undertaken between January 2009 and October 2010.

Dave Norbury referred to a suggestion that had previously been made regarding the possibility of the proposed LIFT Centre and the new Neighbourhood Management Office being physically linked.  He explained that this would not be possible as the timescales for the two developments did not fit together.  However, he indicated that Urban Vision would work closely with Salford PCT in relation to the identification of a site for the LIFT Centre, in order to ensure that all possible linkages were formed.

A discussion took place regarding possible uses of the community space that was to be included within the building and the following suggestions were made:-

· lifelong learning/adult education,

· advice regarding benefits,

· advice regarding mobility issues.

Reference was made to the possibility of local Housing Officers being located within the building.  Dave Norbury referred to the ballot that was currently being undertaken in West Salford as to whether the City Council’s housing stock should be transferred to a new local housing company.  He explained that, in the event of a ‘Yes’ vote, it would not be possible for staff working for the new organisation to be accommodated within the building, as the new organisation would initially need to demonstrate to the Housing Corporation that it was physically separate from the City Council.  He indicated that, in the event of a ‘No’ vote, this possibility would be considered.
Dave Norbury reported that contact had been made with all City Council Directorates in order to identify any facilities/services that they would want to be accommodated within the new building.  He invited those present to contact him with any further suggestions as to the community space element of the building.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.

(2) THAT anybody with any suggestions as to possible uses of the

community space within the new Neighbourhood Management Office contact Dave Norbury on telephone number 779 6121.
27.
CHAT MOSS
Nick Lowther gave a presentation with regard to Chat Moss, during which specific reference was made to the following:-
· Mosslands Drainage Network

· Facts and Figures

· Activities on the Moss

· What Future the Mosslands Landscape?

· Consultants Brief

· Other Partners

· Mosslands Project Area

· Visioning Process

· Policy Imperatives

· Defining ‘Best Fit’ Zones

· Integrated Vision

Discussion took place regarding (a) issues around drainage and reference was made to the high costs that would be involved in draining and improving the drainage of the land, and (b) the long term future for agriculture on Chat Moss.

RESOLVED:
THAT Nick Lowther be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.

28.
SALFORD WEST REGENERATION FRAMEWORK AND ACTION PLAN
Maura Carey gave a presentation with regard to the Salford West Regeneration Framework and Action Plan, which would set investment priorities for the next 20 years.  During the presentation, specific reference was made to the following:-
· Salford West Area

· Purpose of the Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan

· Timetable

· The Vision

· Activity Matrix

· Drivers:-

· a successful local economy and business location of choice.

· a network of high quality neighbourhoods, and

· an outstanding leisure and recreation asset.

· Enablers:-

· a well connected part of the city region,

· inclusivity, and

· sustainability.

· Intervention Strategy

· Next Steps

Maura Carey (a) circulated a questionnaire, which sought to identify people’s priorities for the area and where they would like to see investment targeted, (b) invited those present to complete and return questionnaires to Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework, FREEPOST-RLUE-CELG-RHST, Unity House, Civic Centre M27 5FJ, by Friday 31st August, 2007, and (c) indicated that, alternatively, comments could be submitted at www.salford.gov.uk/living/regeneration/salford-west-action-plan.htm.

RESOLVED:
THAT Maura Carey be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.
29.
HIGHWAYS INVESTMENT PROGRAMME
Trupti Patel circulated a report which updated the Community Committee on (a) the schemes that had been agreed in respect of the Highways Investment Programme for 2006/07, and (b) proposals for 2007/08.

A discussion took place during which reference was made to the following areas where work was required, or remained outstanding:-

· Astley Road – repairs had not yet been undertaken (it had previously been indicated that this work would be carried out in January, 2007).

· Traffic lights at Fairhills Road – work on this scheme had not commenced.  It was reported that the final design was still awaited from GMUTC.  The need for this scheme to be undertaken as soon as possible was emphasised.

· Moorfield Parade – it was reported that further discussion would be taking place with the landowner regarding the proposal to introduce a one-way system.

· Ferryhill Road – a number of vehicles had been observed carrying out ‘U’ turns and it was suggested that a pedestrian refuge/island be located in this area.
· Poor condition of the grassed area next to the service road at Dudley Road – as per Minute 23(a).

Trupti Patel indicated that a meeting of the sub-group that had previously been formed would be taking place in the near future in order to identify a list of priorities for the area in respect of the Highways Investment Programme for 2007/08, and she invited members of the Community Committee to inform her should they wish to be involved in the sub-group.
It was noted that repairs had been carried out in the following areas:-

· Footpath on the De Trafford estate.

· Ferryhill Road

· Penry Avenue

Councillor Mann requested that a meeting be arranged, involving Ward Councillors, with regard to (i) the result of the feasibility study that had been undertaken in relation to the dual carriageway at Peel Green, and (ii) whether/where it would be possible to remove double yellow lines and insert parking bays along Liverpool Road.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the report be noted.



(2) THAT an update regarding the sub-group meeting that was to be held to identify priorities in the area for inclusion in the Highway Investment Programme 2007/08 be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(3) THAT it be noted that Nancy Heap, Bill Brock and Terry Handsley

indicated that they wished to be involved in the above sub-group meeting.

(4) THAT a meeting be arranged, involving Ward Councillors, as per the

above request by Councillor Mann.


(5) THAT it be noted that those present thanked Trupti Patel and the officers at Urban Vision, together with the Ward Councillors, for having listened to the community in terms of the repairs that had been carried out.



(6) THAT it be noted that members of the Committee were advised to report any concerns regarding highways, street lighting, etc., by telephoning 909 6505.

30.
PORT SALFORD
Councillor Mann gave the following statement with regard to the planning application that had been made by Peel Holdings in relation to Port Salford:-

“The application made by Peel Holdings for a transfer facility on the Ship Canal between Peel Green and Boysnope has again been “stayed” by the Highways Agency.  This order is effective until mid November 2007 unless otherwise determined by the Agency.

As with all planning applications it will be determined under Planning Law.  The application envisages containers being taken up the canal from the Mersey Basin area and then transferred to rail and road at the facility.  Generally transport by canal is much more environmentally friendly than by other means – there is a considerable reduction in carbon emissions.  Additionally, around 1,250 direct jobs would be created and up to 3,500 indirectly.

However, there are other environmental concerns: traffic management, noise, light and possibly dust during the construction phase.  Local Members have insisted from the start that there must be effective traffic management with a view to considerably improving the present situation and that there should be the highest possible environmental standards.

Clearly there is a judgement to be made here weighing both the advantages and possible disadvantages.  However, in the absence of full information it is not possible to reach that position yet.
The present position is (I understand) that Peel Holdings proposals for traffic management have been rejected both by the City Council and the Highways Agency, hence a further “Staying Order.”  Both Councillors Jones and Kean would disbar themselves from further consideration of the matter if they expressed a firm public view now on the application, being members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.  If the matter were to be subsequently considered by full Council, then any Member who had expressed a firm public view would be similarly disbarred.

It is appropriate to proceed, therefore, on the basis of evidence and full information rather than conjecture.  When full information is available, and prior to any decision, there will be the fullest local consultation and discussion.”

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

31.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN/NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update with regard to the Community Action Plan for 2007.  She referred to the Community Committee Consultation, which was being undertaken, and invited those present to complete the questionnaire that had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, regarding their priorities for the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT completed questionnaires be returned to the Neighbourhood Manager.

32.
HELPING HANDS MINOR REPAIR SERVICE
Councillor Kean (a) reported that, as the Helping Hands Minor Repair Service was now a citywide organisation, each Community Committee had been asked to nominate a representative to be a member of the Board, and (b) enquired as to whether any member of the Community Committee would be interested in becoming a Board Member.
RESOLVED:
THAT this item be included on the agenda for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
33.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
(a) Prince’s Park Garden Centre – anybody interested in working in the café on a voluntary basis was invited to contact the Neighbourhood Manager.

(b) Public Art Work (roundabout on bypass) – work was progressing well and it was anticipated that a launch event would take place prior to the end of October, 2007.

(c) Allotments at Prospect Road – Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society was working on bringing the allotments back into use.  Part of the land will be worked on by people from Prince’s Park Garden Centre, and part will be open to small community groups.  The Probation Service would also be involved.  An Open Day would be taking place on 16th August, 2007 at the allotments.
(d) Additional Bus Services – (i) Moss Vale Estate Service to continue, (ii) Higher Irlam Estate – service to be withdrawn in September due to it being insufficiently used, (iii) School Lane Estate – service to commence in September.  Reference was made to the need for the provision of a bus service to Swinton and Bolton.

(e) Digital Information Board, to be located the junction of Fairhills Road/Liverpool Road – planning permission had been granted and work would be commencing in the near future.  Reference was made to the importance of local groups, organisations and agencies submitting information for inclusion on the display, via Irlam Library, once the board was up and running.
(f) Bonfire event – to be held on 3rd November, 2007, 7.00 p.m. (firework display to commence at 7.30 p.m.).

(g) Sergeant Dave Lovatt would be leaving the area in the near future to work in Swinton.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Political Executive Group be thanked for the work that had been undertaken to ensure that the Bonfire event remained in Irlam and Cadishead.



(3) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee thanked Sergeant Dave Lovatt for all the work that he had undertaken in the area and wished him every success in his future role.

34.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
(a) Respect Roadshow – 24th July, 2007, 7.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m. at Irlam Steel Works Club.
(b) Salford Garden Party: Know Your Council – Celebrate Your City, to be held on 15th September, 2007, 12.00 noon to 4.00 p.m., on the lawns of the Salford Civic Centre, Swinton.
(c) Uncomfortable Truths Exhibition – The Shadow of Slave Trading on Contemporary Art and Design, 30th June to 2nd September, 2007, Monday to Friday, 10.00 a.m. to 4.45 p.m., Saturday and Sunday, 1.00 p.m. to 5.00 p.m.
(d) Community Justice Initiative – Working Together ….. A New Way of Tackling Anti-Social Behaviour in Salford.
(e) Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust – to become a member, email: foundation@srft.nhs.uk, or telephone 206 3133.
(f) Summer Activities.
RESOLVED:
THAT the items for information be noted.
35.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 20th September, 2007, at Irlam Community Centre, Locklands Lane, Irlam, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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